The Orchards Homeowners Association (HOA) 
Belleville, IL 62220
HTTP://www.theorchardshoa.info
Minutes of the Annual Meeting
March 1, 2014
10:00 AM
Turkey Hill Grange
1. Call to order: Chairman Dan Ragen called the meeting to order at 10:00 AM.  Also present were City Engineer Tim Gregowicz, City Aldermen Bob White, City Alderman Paul Seibert, City Attorney Garrett Hoerner, and representatives from Gonzalez Companies Pat Judge and Ben Fecko.  The following represented PCM, the management company - Brian Brown, Laurie Brown, Natalie Stinson, and Lynn Schobert.   Approximately 75 residents were in attendance, while there were a total of 89 residents who voted.  Mr. Ragen confirmed the existence of a quorum.   
2. Roll call of Directors and Community manager:

a. Chairman 


Dan Ragen

present

b. Vice Chairman/Treasurer
Bob White

present
c. Secretary


Galen Kirby

present

d. Community Manager

Brian Brown

present

Laurie Brown

present

Natalie Stinson
present

Lynn Schobert

present

3. Approval of Minutes:  Motion to accept minutes as presented was announced by Chairman Ragen and seconded by Bob White.  Minutes were approved as written. 
4. Introduction/Presentation by Pat Judge and Ben Fecko of Gonzalez Companies:  Mr. Judge and Mr. Fecko presented the results of the water study.
The known areas of concern identified by the city are water entering basements (at least 15 are known or observed as highly likely), water staging in yards, and water staging in streets.  

Improvements are recommended in many areas of both the subdivision and the golf course.  The cost of all of the improvements total just under $2,000,000.  Detailed results of the water study are available on the HOA’s website.
Mr. Judge, Mr. Fecko, Mr. Gregowicz, and Mr. Hoerner fielded questions from residents regarding the water study.  In summary, it will take time to decide which improvements will be made, and who will pay for select improvements among the city, the HOA, and the golf course.

5. Report Review:  Mr. Brian Brown, President of PCM, Inc., presented the Financial Reports for the Orchards for 2012 vs. 2013.  The Orchards is in overall good financial position, and ended the Year 2013 with $68,000 in cash reserves.  
Notable changes include fees collected increased by approximately $4400 from 2012, pool costs decreased by $4500, and utilities decreased significantly due to the mild weather.

The 2013 Budget was introduced.  Along with the usual expenditures for the HOA, such as Pool Costs, Grounds Expense and Management Fees, Capital Expenditures for 2014 are budgeted for tree replacement at the entrance and painting the pool house.  Additional reserves for Capital Expenditures are to be set aside for the water study. 
Financial Statements and the Budget will be posted shortly on the website.

6. Indenture Enforcement:  A graph was presented showing the violations PCM has cited and resolved in the past year.  We do patrol the subdivision weekly and issue letters to Indenture Violators.  Since there are no enforcement provisions in the Indentures, however, it can be difficult sometimes to bring recalcitrant homeowners into line.  Please know that although you may see a continued violation, that does NOT mean that PCM is not working on it.  
7. Old Business:   
a. Trees along the entrance – The installation of the sprinkler system several years ago required the removal of some trees.  The HOA has approved a plan with Munie, and replacement is scheduled for the spring.
b. Monument Entrance Sign - The HOA was unable to reach a mutually acceptable resolution with the original contractor.  In 2013, the monument was repaired, and this matter is now resolved.
c. In 2013, the HOA purchased certain common ground, per prior agreement, from the original developer, Double Eagle Development.  This matter is now resolved.
d. A blind voting system was not used for this election as there was only one name in the nomination. In 2015, if there are multiple candidates, a blind voting system will be implemented.
8. Homeowner issues: 
a. A resident asked if it were possible to look into the cost for gauges on the sprinkler system that would allow them to turn off when it is raining.

b. A resident asked if a copy of a plat map could be sent to the owners.  Martha Dowling suggested that the resident use the parcel inquiry feature on St. Clair County’s website.  Chairman Ragen suggested putting the link onto the HOA’s website.
9.  New Business:  
a. Mr. Brown proposed hiring Jay Dowling as an attorney to consult with the HOA for the water study.  There was no opposition.

b. Mr. Brown also proposed hiring Martha Dowling to assist in gathering information for the water study, especially because she has done so much work already.  There was no opposition.  It should be noted that neither Jay nor Martha are related to each other.

10. Vote for New Director:  Vote totals were as follows:

Dan Ragen – 

  88 votes
Virginia Williamson –
  1 write in vote.

Mr. Ragen is thereby named as the new Director, and will serve in the position of Chairman.    Mr. Bob White will serve as Treasurer, and Mr. Galen Kirby will serve as Secretary.

11. Mr. Ragen proposed adjournment, seconded by Mr. White.  Approved by majority of residents.
Respectfully Submitted this Sixth Day of March, 2014
Natalie A. Stinson
Professional Consultants & Management, Inc.

